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Greetings Red Knight’s family.
As I start this year-end report first, I would like to thank all Past and Present Board members for all their hard work. This year was a very challenging year with different ideas and decisions that the board made. We had some very long zoom meetings and phone calls between all of us, but we all made it through the times. These positions are not stress-free, taking a lot of time away from our family and friends.  We as the board try to make this the best organization that we can. 

Starting in the fall this year we went through the committees, the board decided to make a few changes to help us move into the future as our technology is changing from day to day today. We are still looking at other ideas to add items to the mix to help us grow as a better club. We are beginning, I think, to get more members involved to incorporate their ideas. 

 One of the greatest things this past year, having a convention allowing the club to get back on track and see members face to face. I do believe that everyone had a great time visiting with those we had not seen in a long time. The club was and still is founded to be a Motorcycle club for firemen and their families who love to ride see new places, meet people, and make friends. No matter our differences, we are “family”, just go ride, make new friends, find new adventures, enjoy life because we never know when it will be our final journey. Last year at the ABM I spoke about coming together, being the family, this club is founded on. We should not hurt someone or hold a grudge, we all make mistakes in life, just look in a mirror. This club is not about trying to make a name for yourself, it is about leaving something inside someone that helps them live a better life or get through a challenging time. My family and I have lost some very dear friends inside and outside of this organization this past year. These friends left a mark/memory/a cherished feeling inside of us that we will never forget and want to pass on to others. 

The board is changing the meeting date for the Spring, the meeting will be the same week as the Dixie Rally. This will allow those of you in attendance the option to meet board members that you may not have otherwise had the opportunity. Please take a moment to ask questions to the board members while getting better acquainted. We are looking forward to seeing everyone! 

For the first time our International Convention will be held overseas. The board is excited and ready to embrace this opportunity. I will be honest, it is going to be a little nerve racking for me, my first time traveling overseas. I am nervous and ecstatic at the same time. 

In closing, thank you to each member of this organization for all you have done and continue to do. Without each of you we would not be able to grow, becoming the best organization in the motorcycle world. I challenge the members of this club to continue reaching out to your Regional Directors with new ideas and your thoughts. We welcome them all.  

Now, lets get ready to ride and have a great year!
